White Sand Harbour Property Owners Association

Board Meeting Minutes

March 3, 2008

· Call to Order – John Paul Jones

· John Paul called the meeting to order at 9:33 a.m.  John Paul welcomed everyone and thanked our hosts for the use of their home for the meeting.
· Attendees were Pat Nuttall, John Paul Jones, Steve Duke, Jim Claggett, Bill Franz, (Patty Franz), Preston Nuttall, Walt Piotti, Chris Crouch, Bruce Craig, Paul Groover, Jinny Estell, Bill Estell, Pat Spayd (Jeanie Pollen, Pat’s friend and attendant), Ethel Carpou, (Bob Ulses, Eric Frolia).
· Property Owners’ Forum – John Paul Jones

· Pat Spayd would like the Board to consider:
· Asking members running for office to introduce themselves & present a short bio in an effort to help new members to get to know more about the candidates.
· Allow more than 5 minutes at the monthly property owner’s forum by allowing communication through the website via a “collective interactive account/mailbox”.
· Would like any board member that is contacted to respond to the member (via e-mail, phone, etc.).
· Pat thanked the Board for its time and patience.
· John Paul stated that these items will be taken under advisement; a written response to her requests will be provided.
· It was acknowledged that some additional questions had been raised by Pat including:
· Reviewing the minutes from 2003 to 2006.  Bill Estell stated that the minutes are always available to the membership and since Bruce Craig had the historical archives, Pat should contact him for a mutually agreeable time to meet to review the minutes.  
· Receiving the list of names and addresses of all WSH property owners.  Bill Estell explained that the list is used for “official use only” by the Board and because of privacy issues could not be made public.  (As an aside he explained that the Board sometime ago tried to compile a handbook of property owners for distribution and was voted down by the membership.)
· Pat had also raised the question of a non-property owner who had served on committees and on the Board of Directors.  Bill Estell stated that there had never been a person who served on the Board that had not been a property owner since his tenure on the Board.
· Additionally, Pat was asked to present the language she is suggesting to be added or deleted from the Bylaws with a short statement as to why, which would then be considered by the Board.  It was explained that there is a difference between requests which are optional and requirements which would require a change to the by-laws.
· Bruce made note that although Pat’s presentation today at the Property Owner’s Forum was allotted for 5 minutes, he wanted to acknowledge that the Board spent 20 minutes discussing her concerns.  Pat and her attendant then left the meeting.
· Eric Frolia:
· A Northern Neck Wireless high-speed internet pole can be installed within WSH with the Board’s permission.  The cost is $1,000 for the pole; $40 for the permit; and hook-up to each house is a one-time fee of $250.00.  Monthly fees range from $29 or $39 per month depending on the package (which includes 2 connections per house) plus a discount if you sign up and pay for a year in advance on ordering the service.  
· The WSH relay pole would have to be within 6 miles of their tower which is located behind Bobby’s marina (6 mile coverage would be met).  Maximum pole height allowed by the county is100 ft.  He would like the Board to consider possibly allowing the pole as an amenity and either:
· WSH pay for the pole;
· Request members that want the service to get together to split the costs of the pole;
· WSH pay for the pole, and charge if others want to connect (i.e., across the creek);
· Request that NNW provide the pole for free (how many users would they need to do this?)
· Eric & Bill Estell will follow-up to with NNW to determine:
· Is there a maximum amount of users for the pole;
· Suggested pole locations;
· The number of members (and non-members) that would be interested in connecting;
· Preston Nuttall stated that he did not feel it appropriate for WSH to pay for the pole as a community amenity.
· Secretary’s Report – Sylvia Nolan

· A motion was made and carried to accept the November ’07 meeting minutes as written.
· Treasurer’s Report – Bill Estell

· Bill presented the 2008 budget.  $12,600 has been collected in dues so far (due date is March 15).
· Walt Piotti asked how much the new umbrella liability policy covers.  Bill said $15 million and the cost to us is $1,250.00 per year.  

· A motion was made and carried to accept the budget as presented.

· Standing Committee Reports:

· Architectural Control Committee – George Bilenki

· Bob Ulses reported for George Bilenki.  Bob distributed a copy of the July 2007 POA Act to all Board members.

· Lot 248 –approved plans of construction of the Ortolani’s carport.  

· Lot 100 –approved plans for the Biehl’s house.

· Lot 26 – approved the color for painting the Messing’s shed.

· Lot 37 – Wrote a letter re: the concern about their request to the Northumberland Building and Zoning Commission regarding a variance of the property line on Lot 36A.

· Lot 184 – reviewing a request for an extension to the Elsesser’s house.

· Lot 160 – Stated that there was a court date on March 27th regarding a default hearing for the Wright property.

· Campground Committee – Mike Zacharias

· Bill Estell reported for Mike Zacharias that the campground will open April 1.

· Grounds Maintenance Committee – Jinny Estell

· Jinny reported that she needs help knocking down the phragmites on Sat., March 8 at 10:00 a.m.  All willing participants to meet at the path leading to the creek bridge.

· Property Maintenance Committee – Steve Trieber

· Bob Ulses reported for Steve Trieber that Preston & Pat Nuttall cleaned the tennis courts (leaves & weeds) & replaced the benches with new ones that Preston made!

· Security Committee – Jim Claggett

· Jim Claggett reported that an alarm went off at a home (turned out to be a defective smoke alarm).

· There is no outside burning from Feb 15 until May 1; notices have been placed throughout WSH.

· Graffiti showed up on Riverview Road…a note from a contractor for the telephone company!  Jim confronted the contractor who won’t do that again and will clean up the mess he made!

· Social Committee – Pat Nuttall

· Pat Nuttall thanked Bob Ulses for reporting for her at the November meeting.

· Pat reported that the Christmas Tree Lighting went well.  She wants to talk to our electrician re: power limitations for this year’s Tree Lighting event.

· Upcoming events are:

· May 10 – Beach Clean-up at 11:00.  Monthly Board meeting will be moved to the 10th of May also.  This needs to be changed on the website to notify the membership.

· May 24 – Beach party

· Pat asked Bill Franz if she can put a number of photos on the website.  Bill agreed and requested a CD be provided for him. 

· Ethel Carpou suggested we consider Festival Hall in Reedville & St. Stephens Church in Heathsville for the Annual Dinner as these facilities are large enough to hold more than 100.

· Website Committee – Bill Franz

· Bill Franz reviewed and corrected all the community dates on the calendar.

· A group e-mail suggested by Pat Spayd will be considered.

· Bill Estell noted that our website is not “password protected”.  Do we want a website that’s open to the entire “world”?  Bill Franz suggested having a partitioned website that included a password protected section.  This will be considered by the website committee.

· The website committee will prepare a proposed “Basic standards and requirements for rules of conduct” for the 

    WSH website for the Board to review and approve.

· We will consider a link for the executive committee, i.e., “executivecommittee@whitesandharbour.org”. 

· Old Business:

· Update of the Virginia Marine Resources Commission Violation Inquiry:

· Bill Estell reported that there is no new news.  We are still waiting for their response.  Bill contacted our state representative, Albert Pollard, and explained our situation.  He agreed to visit here after the legislative session to review our beach and the breakwaters.

· Boat Trailer Storage:

· A motion was made and carried to table this until George Bilenki can present a proposal to the Board.

· Archives & History Committee:

· Bruce Craig reported that this will be discussed at the next Board meeting.

· New Business:

· Bylaws review and revision:  A committee was formed to review the Bylaws with emphasis on the election process.   The committee will include the following members:  Bill Estell, Paul Groover, Bob Ulses, & Chris Crouch.

· Jim Claggett proposed that we erect approx. 50’ of a sand/snow fence at the beach to control sand in the picnic/grill area.  Jinny Estell will check to see if permits are required.  The fence would be in place yearly from November to April.

· A motion was made and carried to adjourn the meeting at 11:55 a.m.  Next Meeting:  9:30 a.m., April 5, 2008.  Location:  Bill and Jinny’s home, “The Folly” at 99 Dixie Court.

